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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Borough of

North Plainfield, NJ held on Monday, 12 January 2015.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Regular Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, January 12, 2015 at 8:00 p.m. at the North Plainfield Council Chambers, 263 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Everett Merrill 





Frank Righetti




Wendy Schaefer  





Douglas M. Singleterry
Frank “Skip” Stabile   







Lawrence La Ronde, Council President 


Also Present: 
Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor



                 David E. Hollod, Business Administrator

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 

Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

ABSENT:

Council Members:
Keiona R. Miller (excused)


Council President La Ronde read the following notice:


“It is anticipated that an Executive Session on the topic of Contractual Matters will be called tonight.  It is expected that the Executive Session will be called approximately ten minutes into this meeting.  Following the Executive Session, formal action may be taken prior to the Public Comment segment of tonight’s meeting.”


Mr. Bernstein requested removal of the Executive Session and the corresponding resolution.
The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was held at the Board of Health meeting.    
Council President La Ronde read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is a Regular Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 8, 2014.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 10, 2014 by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 12, 2014 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

The Clerk had submitted copies of the minutes of the Agenda Conference, Board of Health and Regular Meeting of December 8, 2014.

Agenda Conference, Board of Health and Regular Meeting of December 8, 2014:  

Ayes:  Merrill, Righetti, Singleterry, Stabile, La Ronde

Abstain:  Schaefer 


Organizational Meeting of January 1, 2015:


Ayes:  Merrill, Righetti, Schaefer, Singleterry, La Ronde


Abstain:  Stabile  
APPOINTMENTS BY MAYOR NOT REQUIRING COUNCIL CONFIRMATION:

SHADE TREE ADVISORY BOARD:



Thalia Saloukas



Five-year term
Mr. Merrill presented the following Resolution and moved its adoption:


RESOLUTION NO. 01-12-15-01 BE IT RESOLVED by the Borough Council of North Plainfield that an Ordinance numbered 15-01 be read by its title by the Borough Clerk and be passed on its first reading and advertised as required by statute, fixing January 26, 2015 at 7:30 p.m. or as soon thereafter as the matter can be heard, as the time and the North Plainfield Borough Council Chambers, 263 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, New Jersey as the place for hearing and final adoption.
 
Seconded by Mr. Stabile and on Roll Call carried all six voting aye. 

The Clerk read the ordinance by title as follows:

 
ORDINANCE NO. 15-01   AN ORDINANCE OF THE BOROUGH OF NORTH PLAINFIELD ESTABLISHING FEES CONCERNING REDEMPTION OF TAX SALE CERTIFICATE


Mr. Stabile presented the following Resolution and moved its adoption:


RESOLUTION NO. 01-12-15-02  BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield that the attached bills of the accounts named and for the amounts stated, having been duly audited and found to be correct as of this 12th day of January, 2015 the same be paid; and that the Mayor and Chief Financial Officer are hereby authorized to sign and deliver warrants for the same.  


Seconded by Mr. Singleterry and on Roll Call carried all six voting aye.  
COMMUNICATIONS:

	Somerset County Office of Public Information

Somerville, NJ
Richard K. Phoenix, RMC – Borough Clerk &

Chief Operator, WPQJ970 – 1630-AM Radio
Tri-County Chamber of Commerce

South Plainfield
New Jersey State League of Municipalities

Trenton, NJ
NJ American Water

Voorhees, NJ

Public Service Electric & Gas

Newark, NJ

NJ Highlands Coalition

Boonton, NJ

Omnipoint/T-Mobile

Parsippany, NJ

Plainfield Area Humane Society

Plainfield, NJ

Comcast

Union, NJ

NJ Dept. of Environmental Protection

Trenton, NJ

Raritan Valley Rail Coalition

Somerville, NJ

NJ Dept. of Environmental Protection

Trenton,  NJ
	Various Communications, Advisories and News Releases
Calendar Updates and Advisories

Time-Sensitive Radio Scripts

Newsletters & Advisories

Various advisories and reports

Newsletters, Survey

Preparations for Nor’Easter

Newsletters

Lease at 410-412 West End Ave.

Billing and Report

Newsletter

Bear Hunt Advisory

One Seat Ride Activities

No further action letter – several properties



REQUESTS FOR AGENDA ITEMS:  None. 
PUBLIC COMMENT:   

Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, recalling his October 14, 2014 recommendation for implementation of the FinCredit program which would administer property tax credits for shopping at participating merchants, stressed that this may be the only way to provide property tax relief.

John Langenbach, 112 Jackson Avenue, North Plainfield, requested the Borough look into the severe rain water collection at the intersection of Grove Street and Park Place.
COMMENTS BY MAYOR, ADMINISTRATOR AND COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Reporting that the United States Postal Service had denied the Borough’s request for its own zip code, Mayor Giordano urged all residents to write letters of support before the February 2 cutoff date.  Congressman Lance will set up a meeting with the United States Postal Service in Washington, he advised.  The Mayor announced he will speak at a Martin Luther King, Jr. celebration on January 19 at 4:00 p.m. at the Trinity Reformed Church located at 401 Greenbrook Road.       
Mr. Hollod announced the budget submission date had been extended to February 15.   
Mr. Merrill reported on a Law Enforcement appreciation day held at Neptune High School attended by Chief Parenti.  
Motion to adjourn by Mr. Merrill, seconded by Ms. Schaefer and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.








Borough Clerk

Council President


                           1/12/15

